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Revenue and Expense 
Committee Chairperson Lor-
raine Richards (MHS) will 
conduct the Revenue and 
Expense Open Hearing 
Tuesday, November 15 at 
3:30 p.m. The hearing will 
take place at the Council 
meeting at the La Merced Intermediate School library.  
 

The Revenue and Expense Committee regularly monitors the District’s fiscal condition. Issues brought 
up at the hearing will be referred to the committee.  

It May Be Time for a Sabbatical! 
Sabbatical Leave Applications are due to Human Re-
sources January 15 for the 2012-13 school year (The appli-
cations will be due Tuesday, January 17 this year due to the 
holiday weekend).  
Bargaining Unit members must have 7 years experience in the District to 
be eligible.  
Sabbatical information is available in the Contract: Article XVI. Leaves 
Section G. The Contract is available at montebelloteachers.org. Call Hu-
man Resources for more information. 

PARS Thermometer Boils Over &Retirements Are Assured 
The goal of 21 eligible retirees accepting the Public Agency Retirement Services (PARS) 
annuity has been reached well before the deadline! Those considering receiving the 65% 
annuity have until Tuesday, November 15 to turn in PARS paperwork and an irrevocable 
resignation to the District. The resignation must be dated no later than July 31, 2012. A 
workshop will be held Monday, November 14 from 2:30-4:30 p.m. at the Montebello Inter-
mediate School Library. PARS representatives and  MUSD Benefits representatives will be 
available to answer questions and receive paperwork.  
When Are the Best Days & Times to Reach the MTA Office? 
The MTA office is open from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.  Monday -Thursday and from 9 a.m. to 4 

p.m. Friday and the day before a 
holiday.  Voice mail will take your 
call if no one is available to answer 
the phone. 
 

The MTA office will be closed: 
 

Friday, November 11 
Thursday - Friday, November 24-25 

Monday through Friday, Dec. 19-January 6 
 

The MTA office can be reached via  
montebelloteachers.org and 

Montebello_teachers@earthlink.net 
 

The office extensions are as follows: 
 

President Julian De La Torre ................... Ext.108 
Executive Director Kathy Schlotz ............. Ext.107 
Admin. Assistant Alonso Ibanez .............. Ext.106 

 

College Bound Today representatives Todd Clark 
and Dan Clement visit Council October 11. and dis-

cuss the men-
tor program in 
the District. For 
more infor-
mation about 
the program go 
to col-


